
 

 

 
 
 
  

Friday 31st March 2023
Dear Parents, 

Our Christian Value this half term is: Justice 
Throughout our lives, God wants us to act justly.  

God shows us mercy and in turn we should show this to others.  
We are encouraged to fight for peace and this will bring justice.  

In the Bible, Isaiah tells us that we must: ‘learn to do what is right. Seek Justice.’ 
God wants us to walk humbly with him on our life’s journey.  

Bible Verse 
‘What does the Lord require of you? To act justly, to love mercy and to walk humbly with your God.’ 

Micah 6.8

Celebrating our children: 

 
What Would Jesus Do Awards:  
Honey Bees and Discovery - Spencer - for showing the 
Christian value of perseverance and not giving up with 
his writing all about Spring. 
Atlantis - Felix for showing the Christian Value of 
perseverance when writing his Kofi story using his 
best handwriting. 
Enterprise – Oliver for showing courage and joy 
throughout our Easter production rehearsals. He gave 
it his everything!  
Endeavour-  Issy for showing the Christian Value of 
courage and standing up on stage in front of all our 
TARDIS schools to perform.   
 

Hubbersty Winners: 
Discovery Class Reception: Rory 

Disovery Class Year 1: Bluebell 
Atlantis Class: River 
Enterprise Class Year 3: Valentina 
Enterprise Class Year 4: Thomas 
Endeavour Class Year 5: Eliza 
Endeavour Class Year 6: Ruby 

Parents will receive an invitation to our Celebration Assembly at 
9am, via Dojo.  

 
Our GRIT Champion: 
Get Ready I am Trying! 

Honey Bees and Discovery Class-  Ava W: Digging 
deep with her phonics skills and starting to blend and 
segment to help her read. 

Atlantis Class-   Dexter for never giving up with his 

Maths journalling. 
Enterprise Class  - Joe - For facing his fears and doing 
so well on our apparatus in the hall. He showed such 
care and control over his body and really wanted to 
succeed! 

 
Endeavour Class – Cerys  for giving her all in maths 
lessons and listening carefully.  

 
Honey Bees and Disocvery - In Woodland Wednesday 
we were tidying and re-sorting. We also collected 
sticks to make Easter crosses for our cards. 
Atlantis- This week we have been outside to observe 
the flowers that have bloomed in Spring. Atlantis Class 
planted these bulbs in Autumn. 
Enterprise: We had a moment of calm and reflection 
outside in the Millennium Garden, thinking about our 
favourite moments of the last half term.  
Endeavour: Year 5 had a fantastic time outside with 
Mrs Wells-Earp, preparing our grounds ready for the 
summer.  

 
Discovery: All the fun things and Christian activities 
we are learning about Easter and on Tuesday the 
Easter Bunny arrived in school. 



 

 

 
Atlantis: This week Atlantis have had a visit from Rev 

Ann to talk about the Eucharist Service in Church.  

 
Enterprise: We performed our amazing Easter 
production ‘A Donkey’s Tale.’ 
Endeavour:  Liz came into school as part of our RE unit 
to answer our questions about Jesus the Messiah.  

  Mindful March: 

 
Honey Bees and Discovery -   Notice five things that 
are beautiful in the outside world. 
Atlantis - This week we have been getting absorbed in 
a creative activity when painting the sunsets for our 
Easter cards. 
Enterprise-  We have been focused on the good things 
that you take for granted.  
Endeavour- Our focus this week has been noticing 
those little things that make us happy.  
TASA Scavengar Hunt: 

   
On Tuesday, some of our Year 3 children enjoyed the 
TASA Scavengar Hunt.  The children were given a 
checklist of items to find and had to work as a team to 
collect their items. Well done Atlantis for great team 
work.  
New Toddler Group: 

 
 

TARDIS Performing Arts Festival: 

  
Well done to our amazing team of dancers who 
performed last night at our TARDIS Festival of 
Performing Arts. A video of their fantastic dance is on 
Dojo School Story.  
Staffing News: 

 
After many years of service to school, we are saying 
goodbye and good luck today to Ms Barlow who is 
taking on a new role as School Business Manager at a 
school in Preston. Although we will miss her, we wish 
Ms Barlow all the best in her promotion.  
We will be welcoming our new School Business 
Support Officer, Mrs Bradshaw to school on Monday 
17th April. She will be on the playground the first week 
of term and is keen to become part of our Hoole 
family.  Office hours remain 8.30am -3.30pm.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Church News:  
Happening This Weekend 
 
 

 

 
 

Important dates for your diary! 
Friday 31st March: 

 School Closes for Easter 

 ASC Closes at 4.15pm 
 
Monday 17th April: 

 School reopens for Summer Terms 
 
Tuesday 2nd May: Bring a red, white or blue flower to school.  
Our Big Help Out for Hoole for the Coronation begins.  
 
Friday 5th May: Coronation Big Lunch at school – more details to 
follow. 
 
Wednesday 3rd May: 

 Discovery Wow Watch at 9am in the hall 
Monday 8th May: 

 Bank Holiday for King Charles’ Coronation 
Tuesday 9th May:  

 KS2 SATS begin until Friday 12th May. 
Friday 12th May: 

 TASA Orienteering event 
Thursday 18th May: 

 Science Festival at Uclan for Yaer 3 and 4 
Week beginning 22nd May: 

 Thy Kingdom Come Week/ Art Week – a community project 
working with church.  

REMEMBER TO PUT THESE DATES IN YOUR DIARY. 
PLEASE NOTE: MORE DATES WILL BE ADDED or AMMENDED. 



 

 

Easter events:                                                              The Coronation: 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


